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MSDS标题

LITHIUM METHOXIDE MSDS报告

产品标题

甲氧基锂

CAS号

865-34-9

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
LITHIUM METHOXIDE

NFPA
Flammability 3
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 2
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Reagent. Strong base and intermediate where water is undesirable.
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SYNONYMS
C-H3-Li-O, CH3OLi

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Reacts violently with water.
Causes burns.
Risk of serious damage to eyes.
Highly flammable.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  The material can produce chemical burns within the oral cavity and
gastrointestinal tract following ingestion.  Considered an unlikely route of
entry in commercial/industrial environments.  Methanol may produce a burning
or painful sensation in the mouth, throat, chest, and stomach. This may be
accompanied by nausea, vomiting, headache, dizziness, shortness of breath,
weakness, fatigue, leg cramps, restlessness, confusion, drunken behavior,
visual disturbance, drowsiness, coma and death. These symptoms may not occur
until several hours after exposure. Visual impairment produces blurring,
double vision, color distortion, reduced visual field, and blindness. In
higher doses, the liver, kidney, heart and muscle can all be damaged. 10mL
can cause blindness, and 60-200mL will cause death in adults.  Ingestion of
alkaline corrosives may produce burns around the mouth, ulcerations and
swellings of the mucous membranes, profuse saliva production, with an
inability to speak or swallow. Both the esophagus and stomach may experience
burning pain; vomiting and diarrhea may follow. Epiglottal swelling may
result in respiratory distress and asphyxia; shock can occur. Narrowing of
the esophagus, stomach or stomach valve may occur immediately or after a long
delay (weeks to years). Severe exposure can perforate the esophagus or
stomach leading to infections of the chest or abdominal cavity, with low
chest pain, abdominal stiffness and fever. All of the above can cause death.

EYE
  The material can produce chemical burns to the eye following direct
contact. Vapors or mists may be extremely irritating.  If applied to the
eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.  Direct eye contact with
corrosive bases can cause pain and burns. There may be swelling, epithelium
destruction, clouding of the cornea and inflammation of the iris. Mild cases
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often resolve; severe cases can be prolonged with complications such as
persistent swelling, scarring, permanent cloudiness, bulging of the eye,
cataracts, eyelids glued to the eyeball and blindness.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may damage the health of the individual;
systemic effects may result following absorption.  The material can produce
chemical burns following direct contactwith the skin.  Solution of material
in moisture on the skin, or perspiration, may markedly increase skin
corrosion and accelerate tissue destruction.  Open cuts, abraded or irritated
skin should not be exposed to this material.  Toxic effects may result from
skin absorption.  Skin contact with alkaline corrosives may produce severe
pain and burns; brownish stains may develop. The corroded area may be soft,
gelatinous and necrotic; tissue destruction may be deep.

INHALED
  Inhalation may produce health damage*.  If inhaled, this material can
irritate the throat andlungs of some persons.  Persons with impaired
respiratory function, airway diseases and conditions such as emphysema or
chronic bronchitis, may incur further disability if excessive concentrations
of particulate are inhaled.  Inhaling corrosive bases may irritate the
respiratory tract. Symptoms include cough, choking, pain and damage to the
mucous membrane. In severe cases, lung swelling may develop, sometimes after
a delay of hours to days. There may be low blood pressure, a weak and rapid
pulse, and crackling sounds.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are usually by inhalation of generated dust
and skin contact/absorption.  Minor but regular methanol exposures may effect
the central nervous system, optic nerves and retinae. Symptoms may be
delayed, with headache, fatigue, nausea, blurring of vision and double
vision. Continued or severe exposures may cause damage to optic nerves, which
may become severe with permanent visual impairment even blindness resulting.
WARNING: Methanol is only slowly eliminated from the body and should be
regarded as a cumulative poison which cannot be made non-harmful [CCINFO].
Lithium compounds can affect the nervous system and muscle. This can cause
tremor, inco-  ordination, spastic jerks and very brisk reflexes. They may
cause birth defects and should not be used when pregnancy is suspected. They
are effective in treating manic episodes of bipolar disorder. Restricting
sodium in the diet increases the risks of taking lithium.  As with any
chemical product, contact with unprotected bare skin; inhalation of vapor,
mist or dust in work place atmosphere; or ingestion in any form, should be
avoided by observing good occupational work practice.
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